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Background:
DCF’s General Assistance program (GA) of the Economic Services Division (ESD) currently provides emergency housing to individuals and families year round that lack housing due to catastrophic reasons (constructive eviction, flood, fire, or domestic violence) or due to meeting a vulnerable category (child under 6, SSI recipient, over age 65) and who do not have financial resources to provide for their housing needs.  In 2011, the program was expanded to include a cold weather exception (CWE).  While shelters and other alternatives are utilized (e.g. Harbor Place), GA emergency housing primarily provides temporary shelter through the use of motel vouchers.

While we believe that the motel voucher program has ensured safe housing for those who are homeless or without stable housing, as a long-term solution to bending the curve for Vermont’s homeless population, this is poor public policy.  This year we’re on track to spend in excess of $4M and already have exceeded 56,000 motel nights, 75% of those are CWE.  This trend is not sustainable and this decentralized approach to emergency shelter has limited recipients of motel vouchers from accessing case management, health care and other needed services.
A new approach is needed to prevent and address long-term homelessness as well as involve communities from all areas of the state. This new approach will incorporate evidence-based practices, specifically the approaches referenced in the US Interagency Council on Homelessness/Family Connections Model.  

Proposal:

We propose working with Housing Stakeholders including the Continua of Care, Housing Review Teams, the Economic Services District Offices, the Field Directors other community organizations to transform ESD emergency housing from a motel centered voucher program to a flexible community based program that serves ALL homeless individuals and families.  Using funds appropriated for motel vouchers, DCF’s Office of Economic Opportunity would distribute community grants that would complement its evidence-informed Housing Opportunity Grant Request for Proposals to:

1. Enable housing/homeless providers across the state to provide shelter (including low barrier/warming shelters) for homeless individuals and families using motels only as a last resort after other options have been exhausted.

2. Allocate funds based on a formula tied to historic spending and other factors.

3. Provide communities the opportunity to design a comprehensive range of services that span emergency homelessness to transitional housing to permanent housing in order to provide greater access and delivery of case management and other services.

4. Require the same evidence based approaches utilized in the Family Connections/End Family Homelessness 2020 Initiative, including coordinated entry and family supportive housing.

5. Provide performance measures and require that communities meet these outcomes in order to continue receiving funding, including meeting the unique needs of groups such as the elderly, people with disabilities and victims of domestic violence.
6. Make the program switch effective 10/1/15 to allow communities across the state time for input and implementation. [image: image2.png]
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